ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY

Student Council Minutes December 10, 1961

Pres. Jack Stumpf called the meeting to order at 5:07 P.M. The minutes of the previous meeting were read, corrected, and approved as corrected.

It was announced that Senate elections will be held next week.

0

Last week the Parking Lot Committee put warning stickers on all illegally parked cars in the parking lot. Parking tickets will be sold Wed. noon at Council

Jack Siulinski reported on the Alumni-Student Mixer: It was a success. The committee was given \$125 by the Alumni Association for the dance; they went over this budget buy \$4.50. Ben Marcus moved that the extra money needed for the dance expenses should come from the Student Council budget. The motion was seconded and carried. Hull Wilson moved that the decorations from the dance be given to Kappa Sigma Kappa to be used at the Christmas party they give for the children of School \$5; the decorations will be left at the school. The motion was seconded and carried. Council's recommendation for future committees: This dance should be held earlier in the year at a time when there are more students in school and less out on block. A complete committee report will be drawn up and filed in Council office.

Bill Torow moved that a letter be sent to the Alumni Association thanking them for the \$125 given Council for the dance. The motion was seconded and carried.

Pres Back Stumpf announced that a new water cooler for the second floor of Eastman Building has been ordered by the school.

Red Cross blood donation slips were passed out by Ben Marous.

Charles Campbell and John Wrinn asked Council's approval to form a Young Republican Club at R.I.T. Council gave its tenative approval until the Club draws up a constitution for Council's approval.

Mrs. Robson asked Council if there was any interest in Christmas Carol singing this year in Eastman Lounge after school. Council indicated it should be tried and if there was enough support it would be continued.

The question was brought up of raising Student Association fees. Discussion followed and the matter will be tabled for a Budget Committee recommendation. Council members are to discuss the raising of the fee with the members of their departments and report at next meeting.

John Ash, Mech. and Dick Tyler, Elec. will hold elections in their respective departments for junior representatives to Council.

Noil French raised the question of having a Dean's List, Honor Roll or Honor Society et R.I.T. Council members are to ask their department heads about Dean's Lists in their departments, also to discuss the idea with fellow students. It was the had been in effect several years ago, but was dropped.

Jack Siulinski moved that the meeting be adjourned. Notion seconded and carried. The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 P.M.